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S. 	The World Conference on Human Rights encourages States to consider 
limiting the extent of any reservations they lodge to international human 
rights instruments, formulate any reservations as precisely and narrowly as 
possible, ensure that none is incompatible with the object and purpose of the 
relevant treaty and regularly review any reservations with a view to 
withdrawing them. 

6. The World Conference on Human Rights, recognizing the need to maintain 
consistency with the high quality of existing international standards and to 
avoid proliferation of human rights instruments, reaffirms the guidelines 
relating to the elaboration of new international instruments contained in 
General Assembly resolution 41/120 of 4 December 1986 and calls on the 
United Nations human rights bodies, when considering the elaboration of new 
international standards, to keep those guidelines in mind, to consult with 
human rights treaty bodies on the necessity for drafting new standards and to 
request the Secretariat to carry out technical reviews of proposed new 
instruments. 

7. The World Conference on Human Rights recommends that human rights 
officers be assigned if and when necessary to regional offices of the 
United Nations Organization with the purpose of disseminating information and 
offering training and other technical assistance in the field of human rights 
upon the request of concerned Member States. Human rights training for 
international civil servants who are assigned to work relating to human rights 
should be organized. 

8. The World Conference on Human Rights welcomes the convening of emergency 
sessions of the Commission on Human Rights as a positive initiative and that 
other ways of responding to acute violations of human rights be considered by 
the relevant organs of the United  Nations  system. 

Resources'  

9. The World Conference on Human Rights, concerned by the growing disparity 
between the activities of the Centre for Human Rights and the human, financial 
and other resources available to carry them out, and bearing in mind the 
resources needed for other important United Nations programmes, requests the 
SeCretary-General and the General Assembly to take immediate steps to 
increase substantially the resources for the human rights programme from 
within the existing and future regular budgets of the United Nations, and to 
take urgent steps to seek increased extrabudgetary resources. 

10. Within this frameWork, an increased proportion of the regular budget 
should be allocated directly to the Centre for Human Rights to cover its costs 
and all other costs borne by the Centre for Human Rights, including those 
related to the United Nations human rights bodies. Voluntary funding of the 
Centre's technical cooperation activities should reinforce this enhanced 
budget; the World Conference on Human Rights calls for generous contributions 
to the existing trust funds. 

11. The World Conference on Human Rights requests the Secretary-General and 
the General Assembly to provide sufficient human, financial and other 


